Hunters Hill Bridge Club 

Committee

 2021 – General Meeting Minutes
	Meeting
	Date:   3rd February 2021     Time: 10.30am       Location: Henley Community Centre

	Chairperson
	Carol Sheldrake

	Present
	Carol Sheldrake (CS) President/Tournament Secretary, Ross Templeton (RT) Vice President/Master-point Secretary/IT, Bob Allen (BA) Treasurer, Linda Allen (LA) Membership Secretary/Assistant Treasurer, Fiona Templeton (FT) Secretary, Helen Hobbs (HH) Dealer,  Ahmad Geybi (AH) Purchasing Officer, Tricia Carton (TC) Social Secretary

	Apologies
	 Geoff Lawson (GL) Congress  Convener

	Minute taker
	Fiona Templeton (FT)

	Matters Arising from last Minutes Meeting
	CS asked FT to amend item 1 in the January minutes 

Letter to NSWBA discussed in New Business item 10

Minutes from last meeting otherwise accepted 


	Correspondence In
	Letter from Trent Zimmerman Federal Member for North Sydney in regards to “The Stronger Communities Programme” offering an application for a small grant for community organisations from $2,500 to $20,000 . Applications to be in by 8/2/2021, FT to apply on behalf of the club. The grant could include buying new trolleys, new table tops, new side tables, defibrillator, hand sanitiser products , new cards etc.



	Correspondence Out
	Email to NSWBA to update their website in regards to our current information on the “Affiliated Clubs”

	President's

Report
	CS explained about the Invoice of $2,500 we received in regards to booking the hall, this was due to CS booking the Hall for a year which the HHC required, CS undid the bookings up to September so this bill has now been resolved.

CS explained that the HHC changed all the conditions of our lease, no storage other that our office,  so she is in negotiations with them again,  CS has kept all correspondence with HHC has emailed the Mayor, Deputy Mayor, General Manager and Councillors. 

The Deputy Mayor came on Monday to see the site and listen to our concerns.

HHC has a big focus on renting the premises out on weekends so we will have to pack up on Fridays after the session

If they rent during the week we may have to move to the green room

HHC said they would give us light weight chairs but this has not occurred.

CS to continue corresponding with HHC



	General Business
	1. Friday Packup – Went well, everyone helped but unfortunately 2 tables have gone missing (now found). Don't have to pack away chairs, when get new trolley it will be easier to move tables to office. Soon will not be able to use the storage area near the kitchen as that room will be removed eventually.

2. Friday and Monday F2F- CS reported that the sessions are working well and she is getting many calls from people inquiring about wanting to play on those days. We have 16 big tables so will only be able to accommodate 64 players at these sessions. CS thinks it will be awhile before we go back to the “no fear “section on Mondays. CS has not heard from Peter Gill re directing CS was asked if the Members could use the Kitchen,  decided that at moment we will allow the members to use the kitchen but we will only provide Hot   water, members can make their own tea and coffee to drink but they need to bring  their own supply

3. Tap and Pay System- BA reported that it was working well only 1 cash    payment and no complaints. BA was asked if we should purchase another terminal in case our Tap and Go device breaks down, BA to look into buying another unit. BA also said the service is excellent and has inquired when he has to settle the account.

4. Council Discussion- see President's Report

5. F2F on Wednesday- CS has had many inquiries about going back to F2F on a Wednesday . LA had sent around a survey to members in regards to this, most said when the vaccine is available, the Committee was asked what they thought most want to go back, so potential date will be March. CS to check with Brian Soutter if he can start session at 12.50pm instead of                           12.30pm

6. Website- FT and LA have updated the website, new Committee Members have been added ( Committee was asked if they want their photo on website- not keen) and sessions are now up to date, the site has been tidied up, easier to manage . LA will manage the site with up to date news items. LA to inquire about adding a payment section and Partner finder section to the main menu

7. Summer Congress Invitations- GL inquired about other clubs congresses that get emailed to us. CS explained that all the members know about upcoming congresses so no need to inform the members but we will display information on the club noticeboard  and we will also add Conveners report to the agenda.

8. Equipment-  AG to look after the Bridgemates and also equipment requirements See Job Descriptions

9. Job descriptions-Everyone was asked to look at the job descriptions that were emailed to them , with some discussion and allocation of positions as follows:-

President/ Tournament Secretary: CS

Vice President / Masterpoints Secretary/ IT: RT

Secretary: FT

Treasurer/Public Officer: BA

Membership Secretary/Assistant Treasurer/ Website Manager: LA

Congress Convener: GL

Dealer: HH

Purchasing Officer: AG

Social Secretary/Social Events Organiser/Partner Finder: TC

Catering Officer: not required at this stage

Library: Sarah Kelsey

Partner Finders: Monday TC, Wednesday Joseph So and Friday Jo Abraham

10. Correspondence with NSWBA- FT has emailed NSWBA to ask if they could update their website with our current details , which they have done so. FT was asked to send letter to NSWBA re their yearly invoice for 2020 

11. Further Discussions Items: 

-Table Talk to be resumed

-By-Laws need updating- FT to send out to Committee for discussion next meeting

-INC in our official name- CS has confirmed that we have a Fair Trading Incorporation Number Y2461919 therefore our Name “Hunters Hill Bridge Club INC” is legitimate



	Membership Secretary's Report
	LA circulated list of members who have not rejoined , not responded to emails etc

at present 270 members of which 53 are concessional

At the end of March LA will close off the membership and put out new book 



	Treasurer's

Report
	BA circulated a report about how we are traveling with our finances, it seems we are in the red by $1,200 per month , BA explained that we can weather this at the moment because we have money in the bank  but not for long term.

BA has not received payment from BBO since December, still waiting.

With some discussion about finances it was decided to speak to BS (Director) re covid payment, it was agreed to pay HH $100 for dealing services per week. HH was asked to fill in a Hobby Form for money to be credited to her bank account.

	Tournament

Secretary's

Report
	CS had a go at doing the Calendar for 2021. Teams events, green points and allocation of red points events was discussed - to be review in 3 months. RT in correspondence re allocation of red point events  

	Masterpoints

Secretary's

Report
	Not done for January only for F2F

 ABF does it for BBO events

	Dealer's

Report
	HH explained that she is dealing 27 boards per session and that she has enough packs of new cards and will not be washing the old cards in future

	Caterer's/Supply 

Report
	NA

	Action Items/Who responsible
	1.  FT- Send letter of “disappointment” to NSWBA

2.  FT- To apply for small grants with Stronger Communities Programme

3.  CS- To continue discussion with HHCC 

4.  AG- To check Bridgemates and equipment

5.  HH- To fill in form for BA

6.  LA - Up date website and inform Members of decisions about F2F

7.  BA - To purchase new Tap and Go system follow up BBO payment

8.  CS -To organise Calendar for 2021

9.  RT- Check red point events with Matthew McManus

10. CS - To inquire with Bob Ternes directing in the future

11. FT- To send out to Committee copy of the BY-Laws for review

12. CS- To inquire with Brian Soutter start time for Wednesday F2F and Covid payment

	Meeting Closed
	12.30pm

	Next Meeting
	 Wednesday    3rd March 2021 at 10.30am


